
LEA Plan for Safe Return to In-Person Instruction and Continuity of Service
Pursuant to the Federal American Rescue Plan Act, Section 2001(i)

Introduction and Background
As announced in the New Jersey Department of Education (NJDOE)’s April 28, 2021 broadcast, in March 2021 President Biden signed the
Federal American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act, Public Law 117-2, into law. The ARP Act provides an additional $122 billion in Elementary and
Secondary School Emergency Relief (ARP ESSER) to States and school districts to help safely reopen, sustain the safe operation of schools,
and address the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic on the nation’s students. As with the previous ESSER funds available under the
Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Security (CARES) Act, and the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act
(CRRSA), the purpose of the additional funding is to support local educational agencies (LEAs) in preparing for and responding to the impacts
of COVID-19 on educators, students, and families. Additional information on ARP ESSER may be found in the NJDOE’s funding comparison
fact sheet.
Section 2001(i)(1) of the ARP Act requires each LEA that receives ARP ESSER funds to develop and make publicly available on the LEA’s
website, no later than 30 days after receiving ARP ESSER funds, a plan for the safe return to in-person instruction and continuity of services
for all schools (Safe Return Plan) A Safe Return Plan is required of all fund recipients, including those that have already returned to in-person
instruction. Section 2001(i)(2) of the ARP Act further requires that the LEA seek public comment on the Safe Return Plan and t@欀嬀

https://www.nj.gov/education/broadcasts/2021/april/AmericanRescuePlanESSERFunds.pdf
https://www.congress.gov/117/bills/hr1319/BILLS-117hr1319enr.pdf
https://www.nj.gov/education/esser/docs/ESSERFactSheet.pdf
https://www.nj.gov/education/esser/docs/ESSERFactSheet.pdf
https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2021-04-22/pdf/2021-08359.pdf
https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2021-04-22/pdf/2021-08359.pdf
https://nj.gov/governor/news/news/562021/approved/20210517a.shtml










● We presented a Parent/Community friendly slide presentation to share the plan in an understandable and uniform format.  The slide
presentation shares all items pervading to our school reopening for the 2021-2022 school year.
● The presentation was translated into Spanish and both versions are posted to the district website
● The superintendent will continue to provide monthly updates to the community via video and/or written communication, which are

emailed to families and staff and posted on the district website.


